
 It has felt as if August has been a tail of two lives. I spent the first half of the month 
on a trip that was truly a once-in-a-lifetime experience. I was immersed in a culture very 
different from my own and yet received hospitality unlike anything I am used to. I had the 
opportunity to visit and learn about several ministry projects throughout Indonesia, each 
addressing a local concern that could also be applied at home. The second half of the 
month was a return to normal life which then pivoted, in a way, back to the first half.  

 One project we visited focuses on disaster readiness, disaster preparedness, so the 
villagers will be able to respond in positive and lifesaving ways. The villagers formed 
teams focusing on different aspects of the preparedness and response. These included 
early warning, evacuation, logistics, health and first aid, public kitchen (preparing meals 
for victims and responders), communications, and spirituality.  

 I love how the villages formed a spirituality team as part of their disaster 
preparedness project because, as we have seen in the wake of Hurricane Harvey, disasters 
are traumatic for folks. People lose their homes and livelihoods. We consider it a ñblessingò 
when it is only possessions, and not lives, that are lost. But these disasters are traumatic 
nonetheless.  

 Folks lose all they own and many lose their livelihoods as well. Many feel 
overwhelming despair and find themselves in need of spiritual and emotional support as 
they face the days and weeks, and sometimes moments, ahead. This is the case with 
victims and first responders who witness horrific events. It had never occurred to me to 
have a spirituality team as part of emergency preparedness, but it is a vital need.  

 We serve a wonderful God who tells us ñDonôt be afraid.ò That is easier said than 
done a lot of times, and yet, that is where community, and our community of faith, comes 
in to help us get through tragedies in life. When we can lean on each other, supporting 
others when we are able, we are able to do more for others than could ever be done 
individually.  

 As I write this article, I see Hurricane Harvey has produced over FOUR FEET of rain 
in multiple places around Houston. We are fortunate that this storm did not affect us in 
any significant way. Let us support others through our giving to organizations such as 
Week of Compassion. Let us keep all of those affected by Harvey in our prayers in the 
days, weeks, and months to come.  

Grace and Peace,  
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Splinters of the Board 
 

During the August Church 
Board meeting a task force 
was approved to study rent 
house revenue received, 
maintenance and property tax 

increases for 2017 -- 2018 and the church 
mortgage payment increases for the next 3 
years.  The task force consisted of Grover 
Howell, Jerry Hostetter, Bennie Clark and 
myself.  We met on August 19 for about 2 
hours going over all aspects and discussing 
possible scenarios. To improve the 
financial health of the church, the 
consensus of the group is to sell the 
rent house and pay off the mortgage 
on our property. The committee 
determined a set of fact finding tasks and 
will be reporting back to the Church Board 
during the September 13th meeting. Some 
of the items we will be reporting are: 

¶ Cost to make ready to sale the house 
¶ What we can expect to receive from the 
sale 

¶ Timeline of activities  

This is a very important item on our 
churchôs life and I would hope that all 
of you could attend the Board meeting 
in September.  

 

A Note from the Property Chair 
 

All the carpets were cleaned the 
last week of August.  Photos on 
page 6 

Jerry Hostetter 
Property Chairman 
 

 

"W˅ˌˌˎ˅˓˓ ˏˆ Sˏ˕ˌ, Sːˉ˒ˉ˔ 

ˁˎ˄ Bˏ˄˙" 

September 15-17, 2017 (Friday-Sunday) at   Lake 
Brownwood:  

Keynote speakers Rev. Dr. Bryan Feille and Rev. Dr. Jimmy Cobb 

Welcome New Members 

 On Sunday August 20th, we 
officially welcomed the Gonzales 
family as new members of our 
congregation. Jimmy, Kristi, Mark, 
and Angelina recently moved from 
Lexington to Bertram and began 
worshiping with us in July. Their 
address is: 116 Grey Fox Ln Ber-
tram, TX 78605 and the best 
number to reach them at is 512-
355-2123. If you havenôt already, 
be sure to introduce yourself the 
next time you see them. 

To whom it may concern,  

 

When you walk by me and see a 

weed, please take a minute and 

pull it.  

 

Thank You,   

The Church Flower Garden   



A Moment About Giving 
The amazing gift of one 
who fully embodied 
Godôs intention for 
humanity prompts us 
to make a grateful 
response. In Christ, we 
have known a love that 
will not let us go. 

Through our weekly tithes and offerings 
we are able to share this love in our 
community and to the ends of the earth.  

 

 

I watched  a short video the other day: A 
boy (around 6) was packing his lunch 
with twinkles and  juice - His mother 
asked him what he was doing - He said, 
"I going to have lunch with God" She 
wished him well as he set out on his jour-
ney.  He got on a bus and ended up in a 
park. He sat on a bench, a homeless lady 
sitting on the other end. They looked at 
one another, he got out his twinkles and 
juice and in a moment offered them to 
her - he got more out of his pack. The 
video shows them visiting, laughing, hav-
ing a wonderful time. They parted ways 
and he made his way home. His mom 
said, "How was your lunch with God?" 
The boy answered, it was wonderful. The 
scene cuts back to the homeless lady 
making her way back to her friends, a 
smile on her face, a spring in her step - 
her friend looks at her and asks, why are 
you so happy? She replies, I had lunch 
with God today. 

Itôs these moments we need to remember 
- to recognize ï that God is there 

BJ preached to us on staying alert - I 
would add to that and say we need to see 
the moments that Gods shines through us 
and to us. The visiting each other on Sun-
day mornings, when the women meet, 
the laughter, and stories, people we meet 
at the stores or gas station. 

We get caught up in the "making a living" 
and forget to notice the things around us. 

My wish to each of you is that you realize 
the moment ï listen to the stories ï 
laugh at the jokes ï smile at the stranger 
ï be that helping hand ï Be engulf in the 
spirit as it leads you forward. 

ñSurely the presence of the Lord is in this 
place- I can feel Godôs mighty power and 
Godôs grace- I can hear the brush of an-
gelôs wings ï I see glory on each face  
Surely the presence of the Lord is in this 
placeò 
 
God Bless, Brenda 
 

From Auda and Mary Alice: 

 We are so blessed in being a member 
of our church family. The kindness and care 
we receive is beyond our ability to properly 
thank those responsible. Godôs love to all of 
you. ~~MA & Auda 

From Ronnie and CJ: 

 Our thanks so much to the women of 
the church for the wonderful meals. Thanks 
also for all the cards, prayers, and phone calls 
while Ronnie is trying to recover from all of 
his eye surgeries and for all the help and love 
since Iôve been down. We love all of our 
church family so much. May God always light 
your way. ~~ CJ and Ronnie Daniel 

From the Burnet County Child Welfare 
Board: 

 Thank you so much for your recent 
contribution of $250.00. this will be used to 
provide for the needs of our Burnet County 
children in foster care as they prepare to re-
turn to school for a new year. We appreciate 
your help! ~~ Jan Graves, Board Member 



  
 

 

June 30, 2017 Balance     $33,314.21 
July  2017 Deposits   

General Fund $8,799.44  

Designated $1,239.62     $10,039.06 
July 2017 Disbursements   

Budgeted/General Fund ($9,331.91)  
Other Fund/Pass-Through ($2,726.73)    $12,058.64 

July 31, 2017 Balance     $31,294.63 

GENERAL CHECKING ACCOUNT 

OUTREACH MINISTRY REPORT 

Mondays Kitchen 

In August, Mondayõs Kitchen served 187 meals and collected $80.00 in Donations 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Alma Lahmon, Executive Director,  
of the Highland Lakes Crisis Center  
receiving a donation of items from  
Ronda Hostetter, Outreach Chair  
for First Christian Church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
, 

MONDAYôS KITCHEN 
SCHEDULE OF WORKERS 

 

September 2017 

 
9/04/17  No Mondayôs Kitchen (Holiday)                                                      
 
9/11/17         Set up:  Sharon Childers/Linda Guess 
         Cook:    Susan & Bennie Clark 
         Bake:    Susan Clark 
         Serve:   Sharon Childers,  
                                    Karol Shepherd, Linda Guess 
                     Clean-Up: Susan & Bennie Clark 
 
8/21/17         Discipleôs Men 
 
8/28/17          EpiCenter 

 

Marsha Neal, member of the 
Burnet County Child Welfare 
Board, receiving $250 donation 
from Ronda Hostetter 



Womenôs Meeting Thank you  

Susan, Michele, Lisa, Lana, Sharon, Linda, Charlotte, 
Pat, Celeste, Susie 
 
The heart of a volunteer is not 
measured in size, But by the depth 
of the commitment to make a dif-
ference in the lives of others. Thank 
you, for your help in preparing cas-
seroles for families in our church.  

 
I donôt know about September- but, there will be a 
meeting Saturday, October 14 ï ñSoups and Stewsò. Come join us for fun 
and fellowship (and no ï we donôt make a mess!). More information to 
come. 

 

 

SAVE A DATE AND GET REGISTERED! 

BBA/LRGVD Womenôs Retreat Scheduled for October 6-8  

Romans 12:2ðDonôt copy the behavior and customs of this world, but let 
God transform you into a new person by changing the way you think. 
Then you will learn to know Godôs will for you, which is good and pleasing 
and perfect.  

As women, we have many choices. We choose our careers. We choose 
how we serve. We choose our life partners. We choose family. We choose 
to influence others in church, in the workplace and at schools. Do we 
choose to be of God as much as we choose our place in this world? We in-
vite you to choose this weekend to spend time in reflection on you and 
God Relationship God wants a real and personal one with you, message 
from Heidi Bounds  

You are invited to be involved with God, message from Maggie Mossler Si-
lence  

God speaks to us, message from Cari Fowler  

Experience Recognize and know God, message from Rosie Peralez  

UP Stand with confidence and Hope in God, message from Alice Lewis   

Your choices reveal what you believe about God, message from Venessa 
Harmel  

The registration forms for the DWM retreat can be found in the INFOR-
MATION CENTER in the Gathering Area. 



Thank you, 

Lisa ï Susan ï Michele ï Paula ï Pam ï Hank ï Sharon ï Lizð George ï 
BJ and Ron, 
 
One day an elephant saw a hummingbird lying on its back 
With its tiny feet up in the air. ñWhat are you doing?  asked the elephant. 
The hummingbird replied, ñI heard that the sky might fall today,  
and so I am ready to help hold it up, should it fall.ò 
The elephant laughed crudely ñDo you really think, 
 he said ñthat those tiny feet could help hold up the sky? 
The hummingbird kept his feet up in the air, intent on his purpose 
 as he replied. ñNot alone.  
But each must do what he can. And this is what I can do.ò 
 
Thank you for your work to help make WAC a success!! Everyone sees 
the final outcome, but, I know how much preparation, time and talent 
you put in to make it run smoothly!  
From the bottom of my heart ï Thank you, Brenda 
 
 

 
 
 
 
All chairs were moved 
off the carpets on Au-
gust 24. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carpets were cleaned on 
August 25 
 
 
 
 
 
Chairs returned on Au-
gust 26 

Worship Arts Camp 2017  



 

 

 

 

 

  


